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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 1, 2002

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Federal

President Bush’s proposed FY 2003 budget is expected to include a significant decrease in federal highway funds to states.  The budget is due to be released on Monday, February 4.  The decrease is expected as a reduction in Revenue Aligned Budget Authority (RABA) funding, as a result of lower than expected federal gasoline taxes and sales of big trucks.

RABA refers to the allocation of gas tax funds generated between October 1 when the budget is set (the start of the federal fiscal year), and December 31.  Gas tax funds are collected on a calendar year basis.  Historically, the additional funds collected during this three-month period were deposited into general revenues.  TEA-21 directed that the federal government capture these funds for the Highway Trust Fund and share the proceeds with states.  The President’s FY ’03 budget assumes a deficit over the next two calendar years and is looking to these funds to help fill the gap.  RABA money provides funds for a variety of programs including Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ), Surface Transportation Programs (STP), Highway Bridge Replacement & Rehabilitation (HBRR) and National Highway System (NHS).

If the RABA reductions are implemented, MTA Planning staff estimates the impact to the MTA at $130-140 million for FY ’03.  It would also negatively impact the amount of funding available in the upcoming reauthorization of TEA-21.  The specific details of how the cut would be apportioned among RABA funded programs are not known at this time.

Members of Congress are very concerned about this element of the President’s budget proposal.  A report from the General Accounting Office explaining the shortfall is expected to be released shortly.  Congressional hearings are anticipated to follow shortly thereafter.

MTA Government Relations is coordinating with the various interest groups that have mobilized to fight this reduction.  The attached fact sheet provides additional information about anticipated impacts of a RABA reduction in Los Angeles County, including examples of the programs now funded with these dollars.  It will be shared with the Los Angeles County Congressional delegation.

If you would like additional information, please contact Claudette Moody in Government Relations at (213) 922-2237.
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